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Recreational Trails Program Public Meeting
The Legacy Trail – Payne Park (Alderman MURT)
Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 17, 2022; 5:00 – 6:30 PM
SRQ Media Studio
City Hall Annex Building
1565 1st St, Sarasota, FL 34236
Video Link: https://sarasota.granicus.com/player/clip/11161?view_id=102&redirect=true 

1. Welcome
Meeting began 5:05 p.m. Corinne welcomed attendees and thanked them for coming. She introduced the grant team and requested all questions to be held until the end of the presentation. Corinne gave a brief description of the project location and the proposed project.
2. Presentation
a. Recreational Trails Program
Corinne explained the RTP program. It is a competitive federal grant that is housed with the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP).

b. Program Information
Corinne explained the submission opens Feb. 1 and closes on Mar. 1. She explained there are opportunities for single-use, diverse-use, or motorized trail funds. She then described the different matching opportunities.

c. Coordination with State Plans
Corinne explained another important part of the application is to align with state plans. She described how the project application aligns with the SCORP goals and the 2019-2023 FGTS Plan goals.

d. The Legacy Trail – Payne Park (Alderman MURT)
Corinne provided a brief description of The Legacy Trail and how this proposed project would be a continuation of The Legacy Trail. She went into greater detail about the proposed project and what is being applied for. The work generally includes the installation and/or modification of the stormwater management system, water service, pavement, sidewalks, curbing, 1 shelter, site furnishings, signage, landscaping, irrigation, hardscaping, area lights, utility coordination, frisbee golf relocation, welcome center, restoration of disturbed work areas and all related work. Corinne explains the city will cover the cost of items that can’t be covered by the grant, including storm water, etc. 

Corinne explained how this proposed project would connect to other areas in the City and the overall connectivity. She explained that this project was proposed in the 2017 Multimodal Connectivity Plan as well as the Sarasota in Motion (SiM) Master Transportation Plan that was accepted by Commission in July 2020. In SiM, this trail is included in one of the highest priorities “Expand City Trail Network”

e. Trail Connections and Letters of Support
Corinne explained the importance of connecting to FGTS Priority Trails. She explained the City has received letters of support from the Office of Greenways and Trails, the Sarasota/Manatee Metropolitan Planning Organization, the Sun Coast Transportation Planning Alliance, and other parties.

f. Submission Details
Corinne went over the submission details of this project. She explained the City is applying for $500,000 Mixed-Use with a 60:40 match. She reiterated the deadline is March 1. Once again, she explained the meeting is being recorded and people who couldn’t attend can provide comments to her via email by 5:00 p.m. on Feb 25 to be included in the grant application.

3. Questions
Where is the city going to get their match?  
There is money set aside in the CIP that is available for the city match.

When is the County segment of the Trail opening?  
March 2022 is the expected opening date for the County segment of the Trail

What is the welcome center? Where would it be located? What would it include?
The information center would have info about the overall trail. The rest of the details would be worked out further along in the development. There will not be restroom facilities at the information station it will be more of a stop shop. It will be located just south of the loop.

Can you elaborate on a stop shop?
If you have ever been on The Legacy Trail, there are these little rest areas that have benches, maybe a water fountain, that you can take a minute to take a break from your activity.

Comment: Larry Silvermintz, president of Alta Vista Neighborhood. Concerned about the condominium adjacent to the park being exposed to a lack of safety/security. We want hours limited with a gate controlled by the City. 
Dan Ohrenstein (Asst. City Engineer): In the large scheme things we want to leverage The Legacy Trail as much as possible to get as many people as possible. It will be a great benefit to everyone to access up and down East Ave. There are plans for shared use markings on East Ave.  It will be a great connection to get to and from Publix as well.

Concerns about disc golf and bicyclists using the trail and is there is money in the budget for reimagining the course? 
There is funding for the relocation for hole #5. As this develops the Parks dept can work with disc golf group to see if there is a larger impact. Good information to know that hole #6 may also be impacted. 

Is the grant only going to take into account Payne Park or will it include other segments of The Legacy Trail or other connections throughout the city?  
It is only to connect from school Ave. to go through South Payne Park to connect to Alderman St. and East Ave. 

When is this supposed to come into effect? 
The submission deadline is March 1 and that is when that process starts. 
Alvimarie Corales (Chief Transportation Planner): If the money for this grant gets approved sometime in late summer, the money would come the next fiscal year 2023 – Federal Fiscal Year starts July 2023.

Where is the location of an example of the stop station?  
If you go anywhere on The Legacy Trail, in Sarasota County there are several along The Legacy Trail. There is one along Culver House there is an information board and a shelter with a seat and some water fountains, bike rack.

Where would the stop station be located?  
North of East Ave below the loop. There will not be washrooms.

Is there going to be a direct connection across US 301 to Alderman St?
There is discussion with FDOT and when there is funding available, they will be providing a safer crossing than what exists today.

Will the ponds in Payne Park be impacted?
No, they will not be impacted, the proposed trail is south of the ponds.

Will the oak trees be impacted?
No, they will not be impacted.

Will the drainage ditch be impacted?
No, the trail will not impact the existing drainage ditch, but it will go over it where the loop is. It will be a culvert.

Where in relation to the ponds will the trail go?
They are south of the ponds and south of the drainage ditch.

Is the trail on the raised area of the park?
It is south of the raised area and the drainage ditch. We could not use that area because there are utilities in the raised area. 
Camden Mills (Capital Projects Engineer): We are proposing a graded inlet under the trail at two locations that will catch that stormwater runoff. We will be improving existing drainage conditions.

What are the main benefits of this proposed project?
The main benefit is providing network and accessibility to people to access different parts of the city as well as essential services. The goal is providing more opportunities and connectivity.

Where does this proposed project end for this grant application?
It ends at Alderman St at the end of Payne Park

What is the linear footage of the project?
It is approximately 800 linear feet.

Does this go south next to the church?
Yes, it does. 

Comment: A person commented they were happy this is connection is coming. 

Comment: A representative of the Sarasota/Manatee Metropolitan Planning organization commends this project and has sent a letter of support to the state and the city.

Why do we need this segment when the Legacy Trail segment goes all the way up to Fruitville?
The Legacy Trail spurs out to School Ave. and this is a connection to that spur to expand the city’s trail network and to connect people to places and opportunities.  It provides them access essential services and to walk and bike instead of using their automobile. 

What kind of electric or gas vehicles would be allowed to use the trail?
Currently, electric bikes are allowed to use the trail in addition to regular bicycle and walking and man-powered scooters.

Is there going to be parking for bikes?
There will be hand crafted bicycle racks at the stop station as well as the front of Payne Park. 

Is the trail going to be ADA accessible?
Yes, the trail will be ADA accessible. 

Will there be a place for adaptive sports equipment for people to rent?
We will connect you with the Park Department. 

What type of landscaping plans will be shown?
Camden Mills (Capital Projects Engineer): There will be significant landscaping portion of this plan.  We will be beautifying this area.

Comment: There will need to be a doggy bag station at this location.

Comment: This is a great addition for people who ride tandem bicycles with people who have disabilities.

Will there be lighting?
That is in the proposed grant application.

What kind of lighting will it be?
It will be consistent with the lighting in Payne Park.

What about the crossing at School Ave?
The County has installed the foundation for a rectangular rapid flashing beacon. So, you would push the button and it will light up, once it is safe you can cross. The only item remaining will be the actual crosswalk markings.

Comment: We need more of those on Beneva and Proctor by the Suncoast Technical College.

Comment: We need audible crosswalks for people with visual impairments.

4. Adjourn (6:15pm)
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 and Section 286.26, Florida Statutes, persons with disabilities needing special accommodation to participate in a meeting should contact the Office of the City Auditor and Clerk at (941) 263-6222 at least two business days prior to the date of the meeting as to the nature of the auxiliary aids and/or service necessary.
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